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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 4th January 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Sam Howlett (CWA), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Fred McCrea (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)

Apologies

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Harold Whan (Dynamic Brass)

AH wished everyone a happy new year and welcomed them to the meeting.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Small World Music contacted the BBL seeking bands to perform around Belfast City on the weekend before Christmas. 4 bands took up the offer and £1400 was invoiced. 
Treasurer’s Report

SK advised that the balance in the account was £2,902.23 on 23/12/13.
He noted that most expenses for the Festival of Brass were now out of the way with some advertising monies still to come in. Approx. £1000 has been lodged since the date of the last statement.
Solo & Ensemble Competition
AH advised that 16 entry forms had been received, totalling £663.50 in entry fees.
He was pleased to announce increased entries in both Junior and Senior sections. It could be a long day indeed.
Entries as follows:

	Juniors
	 
	 
	Seniors
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	10+under solo
	22
	 
	Slow Melody
	23

	12+under solo
	27
	 
	C Solo
	11

	12+under ens.
	1
	 
	B Solo
	10

	Junior Band
	6
	 
	A Solo
	12

	15+under solo
	31
	 
	10 Piece A
	2

	17+under solo
	11
	 
	10 Piece B
	0

	17+under ens.
	5
	 
	Senior Ens.
	7

	 
	 
	 
	B Quartet
	4

	 
	 
	 
	A Quartet
	8

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total
	103
	 
	Total
	77

	(89 last year)
	 
	 (73 last year)


The day will start at 9:30 as in previous years.

Downshire will arrange catering.

PK to check piano tuning and arrange to have it tuned if necessary.

MA queried whether there are usually many withdrawals. AH advised this various year to year, with some individuals withdrawing on the day.

MA queried registration checks. AD advised a element of trust was used on the day and that it didn’t apply to junior sections. Any unregistered player should however be playing a double entry fee.

AH advised Kathryn Flavelle of 1st Old Boys is willing to help with piano accompaniment in the junior sections if needs be. He also appealed for other bands to have separate accompanists for senior and junior sections.

DJ queried whether repeats would be allowed when playing from syllabus books. AD advised that this would be OK where pieces are short.

Fivemiletown Contest
Alan Fernie is Music Adjudicator. Executive to secure the services of an entertainment adjudicator. Possible ideas are music teacher at Portora Royal School, Dr Joe McKee. PK to contact Rachel Bingham (last year’s adjudicator) to see if she knows anyone who might be interested.

Provisionally 17 bands have entered:

Championship: 1st Old Boys, Downshire, Murley, Laganvale
2nd Section: 3rd Carrick, Ballyduff, Roughan

3rd Section: CWA, Comber, Wellington, St Mark’s

4th Section: Maguiresbridge, Letterbreen, Dungannon, Poyntzpass, St Mary’s
5th Section: Dynamic Brass

Running Order will likely be 4th, 3rd, Lunch, 5th, 2nd, Championship

Playing times are 

Up to 15 mins for 5th Section

15-20 mins for 2nd, 3rd, 4th sections

20-25 mins for championship section

It was noted that Laganvale’s percussion may not be available on the day. DJ will query with Laganvale at next rehearsal and report back to executive. There is a possibility that Ashley Elliott and Matt Brown may be available as percussion tech’s on the day. AD advised that BBL can stand over the equipment on the day., against damage. AD to speak to Ashley and Matt to see if they can help. 

DL advised the meeting that it was unfortunately too late to apply for funding/support from Dungannon council.

AH to ask Valley Hotel to provide a room for adjudicator and hopefully some sponsorship.

Spring Festival
As confirmed at the AGM, contest will be “own choice” format. John Berryman will adjudicate on the day.
Entry Forms will go out to bands soon (including a Welsh band which is considering entering) and will also be available at the next meeting. 

Any Other Business
MA advised that he was tentatively holding the Whitla Hall for Saturday/Sunday 22nd/23rd November for Festival of Brass. All who were present agreed that the Festival should proceed once again.
DJ queried prize for best arrangement of classical piece at 2013 Festival of Brass. AD advised that no prizes were awarded – adjudicator had questioned the need for a prize as bands didn’t really seem interested.

There being no further business, AH brought the meeting to a close.
Next meeting will take place on 1st February at 3pm.
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